Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH
Division of Family Health Services
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

64F-9.002
Eligibility for ESP Services
NOTICE OF CHANGE

Notice is hereby given that the following changes have been made to the proposed rule in accordance with subparagraph 120.54(3)(d)1., F.S., published in Vol. 42 No. 114, June 13, 2016 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.  The change is in response to written comments submitted by the staff of the Joint Administrative Procedures Committee. The rule shall now read as follows: 

64F-9.002 Eligibility and Fees for ESP Services

(1) through (3) No change.
(4) Fees:

(a) No change.
(b) Persons with net family incomes between 101 and 200 percent of the Health and Human Services Poverty Guidelines for the 48 Contiguous States and the District of Columbia (Poverty Guidelines), as published in the January 25, 2016, rendition of the Federal Register, incorporated by reference and available at http://flrules.Gateway/reference.asp?No=Ref-####, or https://aspe.hhs/poverty-guidelines, shall be charged a fee for medical services on a sliding scale based on the following increments:

1. No change.
2. Persons with incomes at 101 to 119 199 percent of the Poverty Guidelines shall pay 17 percent of the full fee.

3. Persons with incomes at 120 to 139 percent percemt of the Poverty Guidelines shall pay 33 percent of the full fee.

4. No change.
THE PERSON TO BE CONTACTED REGARDING THE PROPOSED RULE IS: Shamarial Roberson, Bureau of Chronic Disease, 2585 Merchants Row Blvd., Bin #A18, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-3257, (850)245-4444, x3815, or Shamarial.Roberson@FlHealth.gov.
